Summary of Minutes of Epilepsy Consortium Meeting held on 24 January 2018 
at The William Quarrier Scottish Epilepsy Centre
Attendance

Sam Whitmore

Epilepsy Connections (Chair)
Anissa Tonberg

Epilepsy Scotland (Vice Chair)
Elaine Blackley

Quarriers (Secretary)
John Thomson

NHS Lanarkshire
Eugene Chizooma

Eisai
Andy Bispham


Eisai

Helen MacDonald

Lanarkshire Epilepsy Support Group
Mary-Anne McCafferty
Lanarkshire Epilepsy Support Group
Ian Forbes 


UCB

Lorraine Jackson

representing Quarriers on behalf of G.Gahagan

Apologies

Gerard Gahagan

Quarriers
Chris Jeans


SUDEP Action

Paul Gillon


Veriton Pharma

Shirley Maxwell

Epilepsy Connections

Kate Trenam


UCB
John Bruce


Individual 
1. Welcome, introduction and apologies
Sam welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies were read out.  The option to use video conferencing or Skype had not been taken up but could be used at future meetings if requested.
2.
Minutes of meeting held on 19 October 2017
The minutes were reviewed and the following changes were noted:
Point 5: Anissa referred to “CALM” level and explained this should be corrected to CAMH (Children & Adolescent Mental Health)
Point 5: Sam advised he had contacted Kirsten Verity last week regarding the creation of a tool to screen children with epilepsy in mental health.  Kirsten advised Sam that she will put something together.

3.
Matters arising
These are covered in the agenda.
4.         Financial Report
            Income and Expenditure for period 1 August 2017 to 31 December 2017 along with the Aged Debt report were circulated to the group. 
5.
Parliamentary and Party Presentation

Anissa reported on recent events.
The next CPG will be held on 25/01/2018 focussing on pre-conception counselling and pregnant women.  Dr Linda Stephen will speak and present at the meeting. The meeting has generated a lot of interest with almost 50 people confirmed to attend including Consultant obstetricians, Chief Midwife from Edinburgh, Chief Pharmaceutical Officer and Senior Medical Officer for Maternity services at Scottish Government also attending (Dr Corinne Love).  
Anissa went on to advise 3 parliamentary questions were submitted:

1)  To ensure women are receiving counselling re Valproate and are supported appropriately.

2) MBRRACE-UK report: maternal mortality and the lack of ownership of care.

3) Position on NHS Dumfries & Galloway without paediatric nurses for epilepsy.

There will also be a motion to congratulate the William Quarrier Scottish Epilepsy Centre on winning the Laing Buisson award for Primary Care & Diagnosis.

Anissa added that there is a need to start working on a briefing on mental health and epilepsy.  
John advised he had met with Linda Radcliffe & Alison Corp, LD specialists who had indicated they would like LD to be considered for the agenda of CPG. John requested that they put forward suggestions to the ECS.
Action: SW/AT to follow up

6.
Feedback re increase profile of ECS
Sam had previously circulated suggestions to increase the profile of the Consortium.

1. New membership category – Associate Organisational Member whereby the member can attend meetings however has no voting rights, will receive meeting minutes, can participate in research and data collection.
Annual subscription £40.
SW suggested this may be suitable to someone with a client base who may have an interest however not as deep as those current members. 
The group all agreed that this was a good suggestion and should be implemented.
Action: SW to develop/implement.

2. Identify organisations throughout Scotland who would align themselves with the aims & objectives of ECS. 
Action: Sam has a list and will work through producing a letter/flyer of introduction. Any other suggestions to be forward to Sam.

3. Market the range of opportunities/benefits from joining ECS in a membership capacity.
Sam suggested adding personal bios to the website.  John indicated that this may be problematic as pharmaceutical companies are not permitted to promote their services due to legal and compliance regulations however he will look into this. He also indicated that the individual groups have their own websites that people can browse.
Remainder of group agree to action.
Action: Of those groups who can, prepare a brief bio and send to Sam.

The ECS website to be made available to those members with full membership status, the opportunity to publish a profile raising article twice in any calendar year. JT will look into legal and compliance regulations as above. Remainder of group agreed to action.  

7.
Website
John provide an update. Google rankings have now improved when searching for ECS however the hits across the website have reduced to approx. 60 per month. John confirmed that new members can join via the website however cannot write content. Upcoming events and follow up reports could be interesting and advertises in advance.

There was a discussion as to whether minutes from all ECS meetings should be accessible via the website. It was agreed that Sam would write a “summary” and circulate to members prior to publishing.
Action: AT send JT minutes of CPG
Action: SW 
John went on to speak about reciprocal linking – the more links the better it is in terms of profile. Sam advised he had found some issues with the website that required to be updated and would discuss with John.

Action: SW/JT 
8.
AGM
Sam asked the group if they believed the consortium needed an AGM. Mary advised that the group would not require one if not constituted. It may be a good networking opportunity and to provide updates on events/news. Anissa suggested a more open meeting perhaps once a year however from a business point of view, probably not required. It was agreed that perhaps a more open meeting may be more suitable.

Action: SW/AT to consider
9.
5th Anniversary opening of the SEC

In Gerard’s absence, Lorraine informed the group that the SEC will have been opened for 5 years this coming April. The centre had an event to celebrate the first and third anniversaries however now wish to have a number of events to celebrate the 5th anniversary. It has been suggested that a stakeholders’/clinician conference is held however the centre wishes to continue to raise the profile of the service and Lorraine asked the members of the consortium if they wish to participate in May. 
10.
Updates 
1. Neurological Alliance of Scotland
Anissa & Sam attended this meeting as they were asked to present ECS group; how the group evolved, how it operates and its’ strengths.  

The group would like to express sincere condolences to the family of Paula Aldin-Scott who sadly passed away on 3rd October 2017 after a long-term illness. Paula expressed so much commitment and enthusiasm to the neurological community and shall be missed by so many.
Please see attached link to the Neurological Alliance website in Paula’s memory. http://www.alliance-scotland.org.uk/news-and-events/news/2017/10/paula-aldin-scott-a-colleague-a-friend-a-champion-for-others/#.Wd4FNvlSyYl
The Neurological Alliance of Scotland has partnered with the Health and Social Care Alliance on a project to support those with lived experience to build a collective voice of people with neurological conditions, such as epilepsy, to make recommendations for improving the health and wellbeing of those with neurological conditions and to shape the priorities of the NACNC’s work. (See below).


2. National Advisory Committee for Neurological Conditions (NACNC)

AT advised that the NACNC has currently suspended its condition-specific workstreams in order to focus on the following three activities:  -  

· Prevalence of neurological conditions in Scotland

· Mapping neurological services in Scotland and a lived experience report produced by the Neurological Alliance of Scotland and the Health & Social Care Alliance in partnership

· Developing Scotland’s first Action Plan for Neurology.

The project on lived experiences will include focus groups and a patient survey. The Chair of the Neurological Alliance of Scotland is part of the National Action Plan development group, to represent the interests of the third sector. 
3. Activities of member organisations/sharing intel


· Lanarkshire Epilepsy Support
Advised they have a new contact number and email.

Following funding from the Big Lottery for peer support they will be asking members what support is required. The idea around this will be to set up support groups.


11.
Meeting Dates
All meeting dates and venues have been confirmed as follows with the date in April possibly an open meeting.
Wednesday 11 April – 10.30am (SEC)

Wednesday 18 July – 10.30am (SEC

Wednesday 17 October – 10.30am (SEC)

12.
AOCB

· The group agreed to drop the quorum from six to four.
· Elaine asked the members if they could confirm attendance to meetings as some members do not always get back to advise of availability. This would be beneficial for room booking and catering purposes.
13.
Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 11th April 2018 @ 10.30am. (TBC) Venue at Scottish Epilepsy Centre.
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